
Mar 2019 report 

Dear brethren, 

Hope all is well there. 

It was good to see all at the meetings. I really enjoyed the lessons 

About the congregation: 

Most all are well now, after some colds and sinus issues. 

Sister Dorthy Warren , who has AFIB and congestive heart issues, is continuing to do 

much better. She is 

weak, but is still making sunday morn worship. 

Sister Rachel Scheuerman is still doing good. She only has 3 grandkids fulltime now ( 

ages 10 – 17). She 

is doing pretty well, but needs prayers for strength. So far she is able to make at least one 

service a week, 

sometimes more. 

Sister Deb Westerman has been trying to get back to worshipping regular, but she is still 

having spiritual, 

personal, and family issues. Please pray for her. 

All other members seem to be doing well spiritually, especially with some of the 

extended family issues 

they are having. 

We had two visitors in Mar. A couple from Ok., but they were just visiting relatives who 

live locally and 

aren't interested in religion. 

About Glenda and me: 

Glenda has been getting positive blood tests recently. Not great results, but positive. She 

hasn't had to 

have blood in almost a year! (She does tire very easily and often.) We attribute the 

progress to everyone's 



prayers for her, so thank you all so much. 

I've been having pretty good health recently, so hopefully that will continue. 

Physically and spiritually we continue to do well. Again, thanks for your support and 

prayers. 

Mar 2019 support: 

Midway....................$1500/mo 

North Beach............$500/mo 

Weatherford.............$600/mo 

We continue to pray that the Lord's Word will spread. 

Thanks again for your prayers and support. 

In the Lord 

David Reeves 


